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	Chair
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	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744
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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 10th May 2021 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Sue Bremner, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, Ieuan Chamberlain, Jim Stillie, Alisdaire Lockhart, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Gordon Edgar; 8 members of the public; 1 member of the press.
2.       
Apologies – none.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by AF and seconded by IK.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically and available on CC website. DD still trying to make contact but no response as yet so will try to contact a senior.
7.       
Local Improvements – IK has reissued the list of works since last meeting. It was agreed that each member of the CC should have a look at the list and see if there is anything they are keen to take responsibility for albeit this should be done I conjunction with the SBC councillors, and report back each month.

AP advised that progress is being made on the fountain – it has now been primed and is ready for painting. Brown and Muir dealt with the internal plumbing but external still to be looked at by SBC.


SBCC network group held a zoom meeting which IK attended. Each CC were asked to put forward ideas which could benefit from the UK community renewal fund. Several ideas were raised such as internet, energy, apprenticeships and training, and a national park. The Haining was also mentioned. It was suggested that it may be beneficial for Michelle Ballantyne to present at a future CC meeting. Minor vandalism is a problem at the Haining and members of the public are encouraged to confront any incidents if they feel comfortable.
8.       Planning Matters – none.
9.       
Open Forum – MoP1 noted that although most of the travellers have moved on, one family remains as their children are attending school within Selkirk. MoP1 asked when the caravan site will return to full order and what is being done to prevent this situation happening again.

GEd concurred that there is one family remaining and efforts have been made to find an alternative site but there is not one available. Although official costing has not been carried out, by comparing expenditure at other sites it has been observed that, as much as a refurbishment is needed it will be very expensive. The site is also not able to repoen as it is not covid compliant.


CC put forward an idea that the site could be put back into trust and run by the people of Selkirk – perhaps grant funding through the Lottery could be an option.


MoP2 raised concerns that as a result of the travellers occupying the park, tourists are being discouraged from using the parking available there and are instead using Buccleuch Road which is causing issues. MoP2 also asked how travellers can be dissuaded from using the site in future.


It was agreed that there is nothing which can be done if the travellers are paying site fees in line with other tourists but CC is unsure if the current family are paying fees or not. (Later in the meeting, CC received an email from Rob Dickson which stated that the travellers are not paying fees but as soon as the site is open, they will have to).

AF voiced frustration at the fact that any family are still at the park when SBC councillors had stated that families would be moved on post-pandemic. It was noted that covid restrictions are still in place throughout Scotland and it has already been explained that the remaining family have children at school and the site cannot reopen as it is not covid compliant.


TC questioned how the caravan site could have ever been classed as a site if it does not have adequate waste disposal units. GEd explained that each family was provided with chemical waste disposal units within days of arriving.


AP advised that the wheelie bin at the site is overflowing. The bin has not been moved to the main gate and therefore it has not been emptied. DD thanked SBC for work that has been done on the pitch so far but concurred with AP that there was still a lot of rubbish that needed to be uplifted and asked if the liaison officer could engage with the travellers again. GEd will follow up.


MoP3 asked why the fence which had previously been erected around the pitch has since disappeared. GEd stated that the fence had not been authorised by anyone within SBC, was a health and safety hazard, and had therefore been removed. MoP2 noted that the fence had been a successful deterrent in stopping travellers from using the pitch and MoP3 advised GEd that he has emails stating who authorised the fence and would pass them on.
10.
SBC Councillor Reports – 

GEd – Contact made with Duncan Morrison re the Skairs but still trying to determine ownership. Site visit will happen on Monday 17th May 2021.


High Street has been resurfaced and resurfacing of the A7 from Tower Street to the High School will commence Monday 10th May 2021 with overnight closures throughout the week.


Drainage works at Dunsdale Road are almost complete with repairs still to be carried out on the wall. JS noted that works had previously been held off due to ownership not being known and asked who had paid for the works. GEd confirmed that SBC had paid and it would now be part of the SBC pre-planned maintenance.


IK asked if anything had been done re the Britannia removals van parking outside the Sheriff Court. Contact was made with the driver who know parks along by Oregon. IK noted that this may become a bigger issue in future.


CC – no report.


ETN – Anti-poverty strategy consultation and 20mph consultation both live on SBC website.



SBC undertaking work for projected needs of travellers and viable sites.

11.     
Treasurer’s Report –

Communities fund grant has been paid into bank and transferred to BS.

SRT no longer needs dedicated phone or access to zoom – phone account has been cancelled and JT proposed in future that zoom costs should appear as a general CC expense under secretarial etc.

Community grant fund for trishaws should be in CC account within next 14 days.

CC asked if the insurance for the Farmer’s Market could still be under the Community Council insurance. CC to forward renewal notice to AP.

12.    
Selkirk Community Trishaw – Selkirk now has a ‘Souter Scooter’ and 7 trained pilots. There has been a lot of positive feedback and enquiries. The next stage is to push advertising, make contact with residents who are housebound, and have more volunteers to act as pilots, co-pilots, and co-passengers. JMcP and GEas will become accredited trainers. Hoping to purchase a second trishaw.
13.
SHMG – no recent meetings but project needed for Caulk’s well.
JS noted that some steps on the hill are a safety hazard and will pass on the location to GEd who will in turn ask the warden to look at them.

Currie’s fountain has been reactivated thanks to the efforts of a few volunteers.
Brighter Selkirk – 
No progress on planting on the Green, but it is on the list.
CR Trust, ex-SBs, Merchant co and Colonials have supported appeal.  Hammermen, ex-Soldiers and Fleshers have all responded positively but not yet sent any money.  Weavers – message passed on but still to hear from.

Colin Turnbull has generously waived fee for the 2 plaques which will be attached to the boxes.

7 boxes now sponsored (Keith & Elspeth Miller, Carol & Pete Dallas, Judith Thompson/Al Pattullo, Coulson family, Gordon Edgar and Flodden-500 x2).
Lodge St John donated £100.

Selkirk Scouts donated £100 – still intend to involve them in actual planting.

Had discussions with Philiphaugh about hanging baskets and planters.

JT received a very nice email from Anne Bethune complimenting us on the planting in the town.  This has been saved as it will be useful in our evaluation.  If other compliments come our way, maybe pass them on to JT and they will be collated into some sort of presentation at the end of season.

IK congratulated JT all her hard work but asked if business in certain locations such as Oregon could be asked to remove weeds along their section of road and replace with plants. SB suggested wildflowers.

JS advised JT that hanging baskets could be replaced/repaired at the General Store.

14.      BIDS/Selkirk Means Business – Collation of responses re Haining consultation due soon.

Farmer’s Market has started again, and the Market in June will be over two days – food on Saturday, crafts on Sunday. Haining volunteers will put up the gazebos.

New ice cream/coffee shop opening in the old Sparkey’s premises and Sustainable Selkirk moving to 1 Tower Street.

15.     Other Reports – none.
16.       AOCB – Appears to be a problem with pigeons in centre of town – Bield, benches at Flodden-500 gardens etc.

Installation of sump at well explained.


CC to follow up on grabbers/pickers for river clean up – required by Friday 14th May.


JS carried out consultation at Farmer’s Market re William Wallace statue – 60 for, 1 against. JS advised that a great deal more information re the statue is needed before it can be taken to the planning department.


DD encouraged residents to take part in the 20’s plenty consultation. Also asked who the SBC contact for war memorials is. GEd advised it is Neil Hastie.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:50pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 12th July 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

